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 NOW COMES THE PUBLIC STAFF – North Carolina Utilities Commission, 

by and through its Executive Director, Christopher J. Ayers, and respectfully 

requests that the Commission grant an extension of time for all interested parties 

to file comments pursuant to the Commission’s July 25, 2018, Order Requesting 

Comments in the above-captioned docket. 

In support of this motion, the Public Staff shows the following: 

1. On July 5, 2018, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (DEC), Northbrook 

Carolina Hydro II, LLC, and Northbrook Tuxedo, LLC (Northbrook, collectively the 

Applicants) filed a Joint Notice of Transfer, Request for Approval of Certificates of 

Public Convenience and Necessity, Request for Accounting Order and Request 

for Declaratory Ruling (Petition) in the above-captioned dockets. 

2. On July 25, 2018, by its Order Requesting Comments, the 

Commission requested that the Public Staff and other intervenors file initial 
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comments on or before Monday, August 27, 2018, and that all parties file reply 

comments on or before Monday, September 10, 2018. 

3. The Public Staff has been investigating this matter, but due to the 

press of business, it has not completed its investigation and comments.  The Public 

Staff requests an extension to Tuesday, September 4, 2018, for all parties to file 

comments in this proceeding.  In addition, the Public Staff requests a 

commensurate extension on the filing of reply comments by all parties from 

September 10, 2018 to Tuesday, September 18, 2018. 

4. The Public Staff has contacted counsel DEC and Northbrook, and 

both parties indicated that they had no objections to the proposed extension. 

WHEREFORE, the Public Staff respectfully requests that the Commission 

issue an order: 

1. Extending the deadline for filing initial comments to Tuesday, 

September 4, 2018; 

2. Extending the deadline for filing reply comments to Tuesday, 

September 18, 2018; and 

3. For any further relief the Commission may deem just and proper. 
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This the 24th day of August, 2018. 

PUBLIC STAFF 
Christopher J. Ayers 
Executive Director 

 
David T. Drooz 
Chief Counsel 

 
Electronically submitted 
/s/ Tim R. Dodge 
Staff Attorney 

 
 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
Telephone:  (919) 733-6110 
tim.dodge@psncuc.nc.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that a copy of this Motion for an Extension of Time has been served 

on all parties of record or their attorneys, or both, by United States mail, first class 

or better; by hand delivery; or by means of facsimile or electronic delivery upon 

agreement of the receiving party. 

This the 24th day of August, 2018. 
 
 
      Electronically submitted 
      /s/ Tim R. Dodge 


